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April 20, 2021 
To:  School Board Members 
From: Ross Short, Director, CTE 
Re: Work Force Development Center Youth Apprenticeship 
 
Attached is a memorandum of understanding between the Work Force Development Center of 
Snohomish County and the Stanwood-Camano School District.  For many years now, students from both 
schools have participated in the Work Force Development Program in which they receive training and 
skills to work in the manufacturing industry.  Through the program, the students work as apprentices in 
the manufacture of aerospace parts.   
 
The students in this program build upon the skills they have acquired as part of our Woodshop and 
Agriculture Mechanics programs.  A requirement for this program is the development of a youth 
apprenticeship program through the State Department of Labor and Industries.  This agreement will 
allow our students to continue their participation in the program.   
 
Recommendation:  
Approve the Work Force Development Center Youth Apprenticeship Memorandum of Understanding for 
Lincoln Hill and Stanwood High Schools.   
  








